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Timothy, Jenelle, 
Simon, Isaac, Elisha, & Phoebe

Greetings friends. Grace and peace to you through our
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. We praise the Lord for the
grace and mercy shown through the atoning death
of Christ, and the newness of life we have through his 
resurrection. It is our joy to be able to preach repentance
and faith in Christ here in Japan on your behalf. 
  Since our last newsletter we were blessed to complete 
our 18 months of pointing to the need for Christ from
the Old Testament during our Sunday services. Now we
have moved on to teaching through the New Testament. 
In addition to our regular Sunday service teaching, this 
month we had our örst after-service class focused on the 
meaning and purpose of Christian baptism. Please pray 
ffor those that attended as they continue to consider 
obeying Christ’s command for new believers to be 
baptized. We are thankful for the small but faithful group of 
individuals that the Lord has brought together to meet
together with us on a weekly basis for the past year and a
half on Sunday mornings. In late December we had a time
of fellowship and celebration centered around the 
incaincarnation of Jesus Christ during our Christmas service
and dinner. Additionally, during our English Second 
Language outreach, we were able to share a Christmas-
themed gospel presentation in Japanese and English with
those that attended. Thank you for the continued prayers 
                 and support of the 
                 Lord’s ministry here in 
                                  Japan among the 
                 unreached. Merry 
                  Christmas and Happy 
                  New Year!

Christmas Party for ESL class

Phoebe and friend with gingerbread house

After-Service Christmas Dinner


